
University Leaders Statement Against the Implementation of an 
Academic Boycott of Israel 

 
 
Individual faculty members and students have the free speech right to declare their public 
approval of an academic boycott of Israel. However, we are concerned at the prospect of 
some individuals on our campuses actually proceeding to implement an academic boycott by 
complying with the 2014 guidelines of the Palestinian Academic and Cultural Boycott of 
Israel (PACBI). Implementing these guidelines will not only inflict serious harm on Israeli 
academic institutions, but on faculty and students at our own schools as well.  
 
Among a wide range of recommended practices, PACBI guidelines specifically urge 
members of the academic community “to boycott and/or work towards the cancellation or 
annulment of events, activities, agreements, or projects involving Israeli academic institutes 
or that otherwise promote the normalization of Israel in the global academy…or violate the 
BDS guidelines.” Were faculty or students on our campuses to fully implement these 
guidelines, they would be engaging in activities that directly and substantively harm their 
own students and colleagues, including: 
 

• Undermining a faculty member’s collaborative research or teaching projects with 
Israeli universities and scholars; 

• Interfering with the equal non-discriminatory treatment of all applicants for 
admissions to graduate programs; 

• Disrupting and shutting down events featuring Israeli leaders or scholars organized by 
their colleagues or students; 

• Working toward the closure of their own university’s study abroad programs in Israel; 
and 

• Refusing to write letters of recommendation for their students who want to pursue 
studies in Israel. 

 
All of these actions to implement academic boycotts of Israel subvert the scholarly and 
educational opportunities or curtail the academic freedom of colleagues and students who are 
members of our own campus communities. Some of the actions above, along with other 
forms of personal assault, are carried out by students as well. Treating one’s own students 
or faculty colleagues as collateral damage to a political agenda is wrong and violates the 
principles of collegiality and academic integrity central to our institutions. We 
condemn such behavior in the strongest terms. 
 
 

 
University Leaders: You may sign this statement by contacting 

administrator@AMCHAinitiative.org 

https://bdsmovement.net/pacbi/academic-boycott-guidelines

